
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October has included preparation and 

implementation! In continuing to support two local 

government primary schools, materials have been 

purchased to help with the improvement/renovation 

of some of the buildings within their compounds. As 

we have not experienced the usual rains, the lorry 

transporting the materials has been able to make 

trips into the schools without any difficulties, and 

there are only three more trips to make. With all the 

materials in, it is hoped that soon the work will be 

able to be carried out in both schools.  

In one of the schools, the nursery children are 

enjoying their new desks. The desks have not 

yet been painted in their bright colours, as the 

painter isn’t coming until next week, but it was 

decided that the children could use the desks 

until this time.  

In a joint initiative, this local primary school 

together with the community and the Mission, 

have agreed to make a new ‘road’ through 

three parcels of private land to connect the 

school with the families who have settled in 

the hills behind the school. Everyone is grateful 

to the three landowners who have kindly 

granted permission and it is lovely to see 

different age groups working together, clearing 

the bush and lifting stones, whilst the digger 

removes tree stumps and rather large rocks, 

alongside levelling the new road.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Together we are being cooked and dusted under 

the baking sun but are so very grateful to our Father 

for His strength and provision each day. There will 

also, God willing, be a concrete drift constructed at 

one of the seasonal river crossings. This is such a 

wonderful blessing to the children, and we sincerely 

thank our Father, as they will now have a direct 

route to school, no longer having to travel through 

so many bushy areas with the risk of meeting 

wildlife, including elephants (who seem to be 

enjoying drinking water at the Mission’s cattle 

trough). 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2022 

Prayer Points 

 Rejoice with us in God’s goodness and provision 

throughout the month of October.  

 How we praise our LORD for the freedom to teach and 

preach amongst the beautiful Maasai people, and for 

hearts that are receptive. Rejoice with us for this grace 

and for the Evangelists and Worship Leaders who 

lead, teach, preach and are involved with the schools 

(both primary and secondary) and community. 

 Please pray that we will all love our LORD even more, 

choosing to walk in His perfect will. 

 During the month of November, we ask that you 

please pray for all the work which is ongoing, 

especially that our LORD will be glorified, honoured 

and praised.  

 Please remember our children as we are apart, that 

God’s Holy Spirit will work in their lives, drawing them 

closer to Himself for His glory. 

 


